

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

NOV 1 0 2011

THE ADMINISTRATOR

Mr. George A. Allen Chairman Air Monitoring and Methods Subcommittee Clear Air Scientific Advisory Committee Science Advisory Board U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20460-0001

Dear Mr. Allen:

Please accept my appreciation for your leadership in providing advice on the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's Photochemical Assessment Monitoring Stations network re-engineering project. I am especially grateful for the time and energy invested in facilitating public teleconference calls on May 16, May 17, and July 18, 2011, and the Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee and Air Monitoring and Methods Subcommittee meeting on August 29, 2011.

Your comments and those we received from the public have been extremely helpful as we at the EPA continue to review the potential restructuring of the Photochemical Assessment Monitoring Stations program. We appreciate the perspective offered on permitting greater flexibility in the Photochemical Assessment Monitoring Stations requirements, and we will consider it as the re-engineering project moves forward.

I also wish to convey my thanks to the members of the Air Monitoring and Methods Subcommittee for their efforts, and I look forward to continuing to work with you in the coming months.

Sincerely,

Lisa P. Jackson



UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

NOV 1 0 2011

THE ADMINISTRATOR

Jonathan M. Samet, M.D. Chairman Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee Science Advisory Board U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20460-0001

Dear Dr. Samet:

Please accept my appreciation for your leadership in providing advice on the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's Photochemical Assessment Monitoring Stations network re-engineering project. I am especially grateful for the time and energy invested in facilitating public teleconference calls on May 16, May 17, and July 18, 2011, and the Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee and Air Monitoring and Methods Subcommittee meeting on August 29, 2011.

Your comments and those we received from the public have been extremely helpful as we at the EPA continue to review the potential restructuring of the Photochemical Assessment Monitoring Stations program. We appreciate the perspective offered on permitting greater flexibility in the Photochemical Assessment Monitoring Stations requirements, and we will consider it as the re-engineering project moves forward.

I also wish to convey my thanks to the members of the Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee for their efforts, and I look forward to continuing to work with you in the coming months.

Sincerely,

Lisa P. Jackson